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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, March 5, 2013
1:00 p.m.
BOARD ROOM
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Jose Fierro, Judy Hay, Carol Hoglund, Stan Torvik, Lisa Murphy, Lynn Stalnaker, and Peggie Kresl-Hotz

Guests/Visitors:  
Tim Macnamara, Holly Manning
MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS
1. None
ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
2. Request to Fill Vacancy – Maintenance Technician, Electrical (New –Budget approved) – Carol Hoglund 
The position was identified and funded in the FY 2012 budget but a decision was made that the position would not be filled until the physical plant organizational study was complete.  From that study, the backlog in the electrician shop showed to be the greatest.  Also in support of the position is the College’s square footage has increased to 140,000 square feet and has added two central plants, another residence hall, and a new facility in Laramie (Albany County Campus). 
APPROVED

3. Request to Fill Vacancy – Maintenance Technician, Electrical (Replacing Gary Pepmeier) – Carol Hoglund 
Gary has been with the College for 35 years and the filling of the vacancy needs to be done in a time frame so that his corporate knowledge can be shared with his replacement.
APPROVED

4. Request to Fill Vacancy – Dean, Business, Agriculture and Technical Studies (formerly Business, Ag, and Computer Technology – replacing Dean Bartow) – Jose Fierro
The search should be completed before the faculty leave in May.

APPROVED

5. Request to Fill Vacancy – Dean, School of Mathematics and Science (formerly Education, Natural and Social Sciences – replacing Craig Wilson) – Jose Fierro 
The search should be completed before the faculty leave in May.

APPROVED

6. Welding Course Fees – Stan Torvik
The fees cover the cost of consumables and are based on Gillette College’s experience.  The fees may be adjusted according to what the College determines to be appropriate as the program progresses.  A discussion of a program fee versus courses fees was held.  For tracking purposes the individual course fees will be assessed but will be included in the review of all fees that will take place during the year.
APPROVED

7. Preliminary Approval to Pursue Grant$ Funding - Wyoming Space Grant Consortium - $5,700 –Brian Uzpen – President Schaffer 
The request fits within the curriculum and provides opportunity.  
Kathy Otten has accepted the position of Director of Grants and Special Projects and will start April 1st.  She has an amazing portfolio of collaborative projects.  
APPROVED

8. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $2,839 (standing agenda item)
A. Higher Education Taxation Institute (Herry Andrews) – Austin, Texas – March 24-26, 2103 - $1,734.90 – Carol Hoglund 

APPROVED

DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)
9. 2012-2013 LCCC Executive Leadership Experience Proposal (Begin in April instead of March) – Stan Torvik 
Some History

The College developed a leadership program for new employees and supervisory and managerial positions at the request of the State of Wyoming.  The leadership program includes Level I and II programs along with the Certified Public Manager programs, a capstone to the series.  

2012-2013 Executive Leadership Experience Program
The Cabinet will see what conflicts exist in their calendars that cannot be rescheduled and provide those conflicting dates to Stan.  Jan Felton, who is a former principal of Central High School, will be teaching the courses scheduled to begin April 11th.  The Cabinet will be the first group followed by the deans and directors to advance through leadership program.  The importance of all President's Cabinet members attending all sessions was stressed because doing so is necessary to develop a cohesive group.  
10. Employee Recognition and Awards Reception Proposal – President Schaffer 
After considering the cost, quality, and  location of the three options provided, President's Cabinet agreed that with the ongoing budget constraints this year’s Employee Recognition and Awards Reception should be held on campus.  The reception is scheduled for Friday, May 3, 2013, with the reception from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. and the awards from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  If the Alcohol Free Campus policy and procedure is approved prior to the event date, an exception would be requested of President Schaffer to serve beer and wine.  Locations that would allow Sodexo to cater the food and also allow beer and wine to be served were researched but none of these venues were available on May 3rd.  
11. March 6, 2013,  Study Session Agenda – President Schaffer 
The study session agenda may be found at http://www.lccc.wy.edu/about/board/sessions. 

INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)

12. HR  Recruitment (Position Vacancy Status) Report – Peggie Kresl-Hotz
National and local recruitments are active for 18 positions.
13. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST)
· Judy – A lot of thoughtful feedback has been provided concerning the Director of Athletics and Campus Recreation candidates.  
· The recently hired business analyst Julie Gerstner begins her duties next week.  The search for the Director of Athletics and Campus Recreation is drawing to a close and the search for the Director of Financial Aid is underway.  
· The new EC Group consultant on campus is Rhonda Pickering and she is wonderful and is already making a difference in the office.  The EC Group report has been received; the information will be used to focus that consultation .  
· Judy will be gone during spring break to the NASPA (National Association of Student Personnel Administrators) conference; University of Wyoming Vice President for Student Affairs Sara Axelson will also attend.  
· Discussions continue with University of Wyoming on student health insurance and the possible collaboration on an RFP.  
· Skylights are being measured for blinds.

· Jose – A decision point has been reached on the Dean of Health Sciences and Wellness.  He plans to be involved in the searches that will take place for the other dean’s positions in April.

· Lynn – Searches are ongoing for two positions at the Albany County Campus.  President Schaffer and Brooke attended an ACC Advisory Board open house held at Butch Keadle’s home.  Butch is the College’s Ad Hoc Board of Trustees member.  

· Lisa – The steering committee for the capital campaign bond election is preparing for that election.  President Schaffer will make his first presentation to promote the election at the April 5th Chamber of Commerce meeting 5th.   Josh Thein is creating a video to also promote the election.  Other upcoming dates are:

· April 10th – Open House hosted by the College trustees – CCC 178/179 – 2 to 4 p.m. The video will be shown at 2:15 and 3:15 p.m.

· April 15th – Campaign Kick-off at the home of Sloan and Anna Marie Hales – 4:30 to 6 p.m. – LCCC Board, Foundation Board, Campaign Steering Committee, and President's Cabinet members are encouraged to attend.  

The Campaign Steering Meeting will meet bi-weekly. Five additional committees to support the bond election campaign are being organized.  
An offer is in process for the Director of Corporate Giving and Major Gifts position.
· Peggie – Working on policy revisions and recruitments.  

· Stan – Due to the national budget sequester, the Thunderbird performance has been cancelled.  This would have been the Thunderbirds’ 60th year to perform during Cheyenne Frontier Days.  Also as a result of the sequester, the Marine Corp has cancelled all tuition assistance, and the Air Force may follow.  In addition, Warren Air Force Base and Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, Montana, are the most vulnerable to sequester reductions.  WAFB generates $400 million in revenues for Cheyenne every year.  
· Carol – Budget, budget, budget – numbers will be brought to President's Cabinet next week.

Respectfully submitted,  
Vicki Boreing
